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Star Clubs 
10 Star 

Laurie Sunrise Beach 
Springfield Southeast 
Springfield Sunrise 
Thayer-Mammoth Springs 

9 Star 
Belton-Raymore 
Columbia South 
Columbia Sunrise SW 
Mountain View 

8 Star 
Branson-Hollister 
Columbia 
Columbia Metro 
Jefferson City Evening 
Rolla Breakfast 
Springfield North 

6 Star 
Clinton 
Fulton 
Harrisonville 
Jefferson City Breakfast 
Springfield 
Springfield Metro 
Willow Springs 

5 Star 
Branson Daybreakers 
Fayette 
Nixa 

4 Star 
Butler 
Jefferson City West 
Marshfield 
Warrensburg Early Bird 
   3 Star 
Bolivar 
Boonville 
Marshall 
Pulaski County 
Rolla 

2 Star 
Buffalo 
Centralia 
Columbia Northwest 
West Plains Sunrise 

1 Star 
Columbia Evening 
Lake Ozark  
Lake Ozark Daybreak 
Lebanon 
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Sedalia 
Table Rock L-Branson W 
Warrensburg 
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100 Percent Paul Harris Fellow Clubs 
 

• Jefferson City Evening 
• Clinton 
• Willow Springs 
• Columbia South 
• Branson Daybreakers 
• Mountain View 
• Columbia 
• Harrisonville 
• Springfield North 

_________________________________________________ 
 

Good-Bye 
I am now departing the post of District Rotary 

Foundation Chair. Several hours each month have 
been devoted to placing The Rotary Foundation 
before every District 6080 Rotarian. Information has 
covered polio, Rotary scholars, the Rotary Peace 
Centers and grants.  Rotary forms and brochures have 
often been included, making it easier to contribute or 
apply to the Paul Harris Society, Bequest Society or 
other. 

A listing of Simplified Grants with club 
name, amount awarded and description of the grant 
has been published each year. An accounting of all 
Rotary Foundation has been published each year.  
Opportunities to join in Global Grants have been 
presented. 

What follows is a look back at the history of 
the nearly six years as our district studied the results 
of the 100 districts in 74 countries participating in the 
Future Vision Plan which culminated in the New 
Grant Model on July 1, 2013, a marked reinvention of 
The Rotary Foundation. 

As I depart I give full credit and bountiful 
gratitude to Mary Ann Beahon who had a final 
review of every newsletter.  She made certain it 
looked good. 

I remain an enthusiastic owner of My Rotary 
Foundation. – Raymond E. Plue 
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The Rotary Foundation 

Rotary wins Best Nonprofit Act 
for its polio eradication work 

Rotary’s commitment to eradicating polio 
worldwide won Best Nonprofit Act in the Hero 
Awards of the One Billion Acts of Peace 
campaign, an international global citizens’ 
movement to tackle the worlds’ most important 
issues. 

The campaign is an initiative of PeaceJam 
Foundation and is led by 14 Nobel Peace Prize 
laureates, including the Dalai Lama, Desmond Tutu 
and Rigoberta Menchu Tum, with the ambitious 
goal of inspiring a billion acts of peace by 2020. 

Each year, the campaign picks two finalists in each 
of six categories for their work to make a 
measurable impact in one of the 10 areas 
considered most important by the Nobel laureates.  
Winners are chosen by people from around the 
world. 

Rotary and Mercy Corps were the two finalists in 
the Best Nonprofit Act category. Rotary and the 
five other winners will be recognized at a ceremony 
on June in Monaco.  Betty Williams, who won the 
Nobel Peace Prize in 1977 for her advocacy for 
peace in Northern Ireland, will present the award. 

 

 

Rotary Peace Centers 

The Rotary Foundation has awarded District 6080 
the title Peace Builder District. 

District 6080 is one of 26 districts in Rotary Zone 
30/31. The Zone has established an endowment to 
award a Peace Fellow to study for two years at one 
of the seven Peace Centers. In addition a short-
term, three-month certificate course in Peace and 
Conflict Studies was established at Chulalongkorn 
University in Bangkok.  Peace Fellow Akis 
Kalaitzidis, a Warrensburg Rotarian at the 
University of Central Missouri, studied there in 
2013. 

Of the 26 districts in Zone 30/31, District 6080 is 
the second largest contributor to the Zone 
endowment, with gifts of $60,000 DDF. 

It does not cost the district anything to forward a 
Peace Fellow. Costs are supported by Foundation 
Endowments. The district committee did, this past 
month, interview an outstanding applicant from 
Tunisia. You are encouraged to identify a worthy 
candidate and help with the application. 

 

Peace does not mean an absence of conflicts; 
differences will always be there. Peace means 
solving these differences through peaceful means; 
through dialogue, education, knowledge; and 
through humane ways. 

Dalai Lama XIV 



 

Rotary Ambassadorial Scholars 

Until July 1, 2013, Rotary supported more than 
40,000 Ambassadorial Scholars over the years.  
With the New Grant Model, the Ambassadorial 
Scholar program was replaced by Rotary Scholars 
conducting graduate-level study in one of the six 
Areas of Focus. Districts may support a Rotary 
Scholar with funds from their Global Grant 
account. 

Following is a list of scholars supported by District 
6080 these past six years: 

2012-2013: 

• Amy Williams – Universiteit Utrecht 
• Marissa Fugate – Univ. of Cape Town 

2013-2014: 

• Maddie Callis – The Social Science Faculty 
of Latin America, Rio de Janeiro 

• Chris Clark – Cambridge University 

2014-2015: 

• Jenna Teter Guillen – Australian National 
University, Canberra 

2015-2016: 

• Molly Matney – Trinity College, Dublin 

2016-2017: 

• Emily Voss – London School of Economics 
and Political Science 

2017-2018: 

• Brooke Micke – Edinburgh 
• Ashley Schwarzer – London School of 

Hygiene and Tropical Medicine 

 

Polio Support 

District 6080 has continually supported polio 
eradication with contributions of at least 20 percent 
of each year’s DDF allocation.  

Below is listed the DDF amount given: 

  Year   DDF Amount 

2012-2013  $25,000 

2013-2014  $32,525 

2014-2015  $28,500 

2015-2016  $30,000 

2016-2017  $30,000 

2017-2018  $33,100 

Total   $179,125 

For the past several years, every DDF dollar has 
been matched with 50 cents from the World Fund.  
That total has then been matched 2:1 by the Bill and 
Melinda Gates Foundation. 

Below is listed cash contributions and number of 
clubs contributing: 

  Year   Cash Amount  Clubs 

2012-2013  $32,353  33 

2013-2014  $39,250  31 

2014-2015  $29,904  32 

2015-2016  $49,682  41 

2016-2017  $61,905  45 

2017-2018  $61,263  40 

Total   $274,357 

That total is matched 2:1 by the Bill and Melinda  
Gates Foundation. 

  

 



 

District Simplified Grants 

Under the old Matching Grants program, districts 
were allowed only 20 percent of available DDF to 
be returned to clubs for use in District Simplified 
Grants.  After July 1, 2013, districts could use as 
much as 50 percent of available DDF for District 
Simplified Grants. Under the old Matching Grants 
program, District 6080 generally had about $25,000 
to return to clubs in $1,000 amounts. 

Following is a listing of clubs receiving District 
Simplified Grants, the total DDF available to clubs 
and the amount range given to a club.  Awards 
were in direct relation to the club’s support of the 
Annual Fund three years prior. Amounts were 
matched 1:1 with club cash. 

Year       Total DDF     # Clubs Award Range  

’12-’13 $25,000 25 $1,000 

’13-’14 $23,000 23 $1,000 

’14-’15 $46,000 22 $500-9,500 

’15-’16 $53,820 25 $600-8,400 

’16-’17 $70,800 20 $500-10,000 

’17-’18 $60,870 25 $500-10,000 

Matching Grants 

Under the old Matching Grants program, Major 
Matching Grants were a minimum of $5,000. The 
New Grant Model minimum is $30,000 

Following is listed the number of grants and the 
total amount of match requested from the World 
Fund. The World Fund matches DDF 1:1 and cash 
0.50:1.  Values are not known for 2012-2013. 

    Year    No. Grants Total Match Request  

2013-2014  2  $35,000 

2014-2015  4  $35,000 

2015-2016  6  $76,000 

2016-2017  6  $60,628 

2017-2018  5  $57,000 

 

Below is a list of countries and the number of 
grants if multiple: 

India   6 

Mexico  4 

Honduras  2 

Nepal 

Tanzania 

Kenya 

Sierra Leone 

Burkina Faso 

Panama 

Ethiopia 

Nicaragua 

Georgia 



 

Annual Fund per capita Rank 

1. Springfield Metro   $282 
2. Laurie-Sunrise Beach   $273 
3. Springfield Sunrise   $262 
4. Jefferson City Evening  $236 
5. Springfield    $230 
6. Columbia-Sunrise Southwest  $217 
7. Columbia-Metro   $215 
8. West Plains Sunrise   $214 
9. Willow Springs   $208 
10. Columbia South   $184 
11. Springfield North   $169 
12. Springfield Southeast   $169 
13. Belton-Raymore   $135 
14. Jefferson City West              $120 
15. Clinton    $106 
16. Fulton     $106 
17. Rolla                $101 
18. Thayer MO-Mammoth Springs AR   $100 
19. Pulaski County   $ 94 
20. Columbia    $ 85 
21. Buffalo    $ 79 
22. Rolla Breakfast   $ 79 
23. Mountain View   $ 73 
24. Warrensburg    $ 68 
25. West Plains    $ 66 
26. Jefferson City Breakfast  $ 65 
27. Sedalia     $ 63 
28. Columbia Evening   $ 56 
29. Boonville    $ 48 
30. Marshfield    $ 47 
31. Columbia Northwest   $ 45 
32. Centralia    $ 44 
33. Harrisonville    $ 41 
34. Lake Ozark    $ 40 
35. Branson-Hollister   $ 36  
36. Jefferson City    $ 36 
37. Bolivar    $ 27 
38. Ozark     $ 12 
39. Camdenton    $  9 
40. Hollister    $  5 
41. Marshall    $  4 
42. Lake Ozark Daybreak   $  2 
43. Branson Daybreakers   $  0 

Annual Fund per capita Rank   
(continued) 

44. Butler     $  0 
45. Fayette     $  0 
46. Lebanon    $  0 
47. Nixa     $  0 
48. Salem     $  0 
49. Table Rock Lake, Branson West $  0 
50. Warrensburg Early-Bird  $  0 

 

 

 

Life’s most persistent question is “What are you 
doing for others.” 

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 
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